## Hi Jerri -

As per our correspondence this morning and the uncertainty related to the future direction or dissolution of ACE, I would like to put on the public record the following draft statement as a motion for the consideration of future advisory committees related advising staff on issues of environmental management and planning in the City of London, Ontario. Staff are CC'd.

"Be it resolved that based on the information from the December 1 presentation from Michael Watt (TEC Canada, Walker Industries) at ACE, that Staff at the City of London provide ACE, or a future environmental advisory committee, with a Staff report, to be included as an addendum to final version of the CEAP, providing a preliminary business case for RNG project development at the W12A landfill site commensurate with: comparative case study analysis of best practices at other Ontario landfill facilities (e.g. City of Toronto, City of Hamilton, Niagara); City of London CEAP objectives, work plans and net zero emissions goals for 2050; and the commensurately related 2022 W12A landfill expansion permitting goals, and expedient, 2022 implementation of City-wide programs for organic waste management diversion."

BV